
APPROVED  MINUTES

INARS Executive Committee Meeting

July 7, 2011

4:00-5:40 PM  EDT 

Present:  Joan Brooks, Bonnie Muller, Theresa Pettersen-Chu
 

Absent:  (treasurer)


	 
	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	ACTIONS/

COMMENTS
	RESPON-SIBILITY
	TIME-

FRAME

	1
	Welcome
	Joan welcomed the new Executive Committee members, Theresa and Bonnie, and we noted the absence of a yet-to-be discovered Treasurer.  
	
	
	

	2
	Historical Perspective
	Joan provided a background of the evolution of the Exec. Committee.  In the early stages of NARS, authority for operational decisions rested in the Exec. Committee as the Board of Directors only met once a year at the conference with the responsibility of approving the budget.  About 5 years ago, the INARS Board began to meet by telephone more frequently, though the Exec. Com.  continued to make policy and operating decisions.  This gradually changed toward more Board involvement and in July, 2009, re-organization was begun with consultation from the Goldsmith Group.  Besides being responsible for an annual budget, INARS took on additional responsibilities that had resided with BASEC and RCI. 

The intention in re-writing the By-Laws included achieving greater definition of responsibilities and moving the authority for decision-making from the Exec. Com. to the Board of Directors.  The Board began meeting monthly.  


	
	
	

	3
	Defining the focus and intention of the Executive Committee, now
	Joan posed questions such as:  How do we want to operate?  Discussion followed.

(Joan also encouraged Theresa and Bonnie to highlight things we discuss that would be good for the whole Board to hear, in case Joan doesn't already have this noted.)  

Theresa offered the image of leadership at the helm of a ship.  We discussed and developed this image, coming to a view  of the Executive Committee at the helm of the INARS memberShip, guiding and steering, with the entire Board as crew  supporting the ship staying on course.  The Executive Committee holds the big picture,  steering towards our North Star: RSM being viable in the world.  The Exec. Committee looks for what's in place, what's missing, what's in good shape, what needs to be strengthened. We all are navigators, shaping our agenda and actions to align with our goal, Board members supporting what needs to be done on the Ship to reach our goal.  

Our vision is that the members of the Board of Directors are also owning this larger picture,  are actively engaged in the larger purpose of assessing how we are implementing our mission.  They  have a larger view than simply representing their committee or members at large.   

We considered accounting at each Board meeting for the actions we have taken towards our goal (eg. strengthening our procedures and professionalism) and what are the next steps needed.  We can continue to develop the dashboard method to note progress and ask committees to begin to report this way.    

When controversy comes up in the community, the Executive Committee will deliberate how to stay on course.  We can foster an understanding with Board members and the community as a whole  with the question “how  is this issue in alignment with or support our mission?”  Everything we spend time and energy on should be in alignment with our mission of making RSM viable in the world.  The members of the Executive Committee can assist our keeping focused during Board meetings, being mindful of when we're drifting off the track.


	
	
	

	4
	Relationship of Executive Committee and full Board of Directors
	We clarified that all decisions regarding INARS are intended to be owned by the full Board.  The exception to this is in the case of an item requiring action in a timely manner before the full Board next convenes.  (The By-Laws define this leadership role of the Executive committee, to act in the interest of the whole between Board meetings. )  In such a situation,  at the next Board meeting, the President will inform the Board of the decision and summarize the issue and the considerations.  The full Board will then resolve to agree with the decision, or modify it. 


	
	
	

	5
	 Developing an explicit culture for how the Board keeps the Ship running smoothly


	We discussed issues of  1) operating as a business, 2) being guided in our business by what we know , 3) respect, 4) confidentiality, and 5) accessibility.

1) As a business, we expect Board members to be prepared, to accept that decisions will not always be comfortable, and to not get side-tracked by things that don't promote our business.

2)  We considered beginning meetings with a centering activity or moment which would help Board members to stay in contact with heart, gut, and soul – to engage the wisdom of our bodies as we do our business – to anchor ourselves in our mission.  

3)  We would like to develop consciousness of respectful practices for handling controversy.  Some ideas:  

   a)  Have issues with another Board member?  A member have an issue with a Board member?  A member have an issue with another member?  Go directly to that person.  

   b)  Board members have the responsibility to remind each other and the membership of this respectful protocol.  

   c)  Take time with each other between Board meetings.  The time of a scheduled meeting is finite and getting through the business requires discipline of all to contain discussion and focus on essential problem-solving.  Misunderstandings, questions and concerns can be approached in conversations that have time for mutual exploration and deep listening, heartfelt exchanges that do not involve everyone's time.

4)  The deliberations of the Board are confidential.  Decisions become public information.   How do we maintain the confidentiality boundary while Board members are in dialogue with non-Board members?  One way is to agree on language which expresses the bottom line and educates.  e.g., When someone asks a Board member “Why was that decision made?”  in reply, “We took time to look at it from many angles and different viewpoints.  We may not have all agreed; and, based on our best efforts to understand what would be most consistent with the mission of INARS, the Board made this decision. “  Further conversation might include exploring how that individual understands the issue in light of the mission of INARS.

5)  Accessibility.  We acknowledged that we want the Board to be responsive to members and in dialogue with them.  We also acknowledged that achieving clarity about the boundaries  of confidentiality in relation to accessibility may require some further reflection (but should become clear by August Board meeting if not in July).  


	2) Consider how to engage the whole Board in this way while not setting an expectation

about individuals sharing;

4), 5) develop a draft of a resolution to replace the Nov. 2011 resolution


	Joan

Bonnie initiate and all 3 hone via email
	By July 17

asap and

have a proposal by July 17

	6
	Orienting the new Board at its first meeting 
	We discussed providing an image to shape a vision of being on the ship and setting a course, reminding the Board of our vision (“We create healing in the world through listening touch, one person at a time”) and mission (“Making RSM viable in the world).  

     {not sure if I got those right, vision and mission?}

Also orienting members by clarifying decision-making resides with the whole Board AND the relationship of Exec. Committee and Board re: interim decisions.  


	 Develop orienting presentation
	Joan
	By July 17

	7
	Communication from new Board member
	We discussed questions raised by J. T. regarding decision-making of the Board.  Bonnie expressed the opinion that the outlook  we wish to present to the new Board may address the questions raised.


	one2one on the phone with JT 
	Bonnie
	By July 17 if possible


8  Next Executive Committee meeting:  Wed. Aug. 10th 4-5:30 p.m. EDT
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